
 
 

 
 
Date: 22/02/2022 

 

NOTICE  

 

1. This is a follow-up notice in response to the article titled “Ex-condo security guard 

charged with extortion bid over TraceTogether app, impersonating police officer” dated on 

21 February 2022. We, at Metropolis Security Systems Pte Ltd (“Metropolis”), 

unequivocally condemn any acts of corruption, extortion or impersonation of authority. 

 

2. Metropolis was not aware of the details of the investigations against the security 

officer SSO Ganesan Gunasegaran at any point until the publication of the news 

yesterday. Whilst Metropolis had co-operated with the CPIB since the start of the 

investigation in Oct 2020, we are not privy to the details during the course of his 

employment with us as per instructed by CPIB.  

 

3. When this news broke, we terminated the services of the said officer with 

immediate effect.  

 

4. We would like to assure you all our security officers are thoroughly screened and 

notified with the Police Licensing Regulatory Department (PLRD) before any deployment 

to site. This case is purely a one-off incident. 

 

5. May I, on behalf of Metropolis Security Systems Pte Ltd, sincerely apologize to the 

clients at the prestigious Seahill for the illicit conduct of the deployed security officer. We 

shall gather strength and experience from this episode and double our efforts so as to 

serve our clients better.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Mr James Soh Chee Chuan 

Director 

Metropolis Security Systems Pte Ltd 


